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Editor’s Le�er 

Dear Everyone, 
 
I hope that you are all keeping to your New Year Resolutions and 
that the year is going well for everyone. It  can be quite  tricky re-
turning to normal, after the celebrations of Christmas. 
Thank you to all the contributors to the newsletter and also to 2 
new writers, Eileen  Ward and Ken Colley, who have both 
given me  stories and poems to print in forth coming editions. Ei-
leen’s story  “Threshing Day” , which has been published in a mag-
azine, will appear in next month’s newsletter. Ken Cully’s poem, 
“The  Elm Tree”, can be seen on page 14. 
 
It is so uplifting to read about  the children of Kilham school collect-
ing £200 for the “Malawi Stoves”  project.. Children are so kind 
when thinking about those less fortunate people. 
Although I am retired, I do some part time work for the Education 
Faculty at York St. John University. This involves visiting student 
teachers in many different schools. This week I was in a school 
which is expecting some refugees from Syria and all members of 
the class had so much love to give these small children. They will 
be so well looked after, with lots of new little friends. 
 
The Village Hall Committee had their meeting last week and a 
number of fund raising events were discussed. You can read about 
those, further on in this edition.   
 
Finally, welcome to anyone who has recently come to live in Rud-
ston. I hope that you will be very happy in our beautiful village. 
  
 

Sue Tompkin 
 

The Outreach Post Office in the Village Hall 
Will, from now onwards, be open on 

 

MONDAYS 1.30pm to 3.30pm 



3 

Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313 

Reader: Mr. John Walker (01262) 603170 

Curate: Rev James Trowsdale (01262) 490148 

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby & Kiham 
 

Church services and events for February 

 
  5th        9.30am  Holy Communion 

12th       9.30am Morning Prayer 

19th        9.30am Holy Communion 

26th    10.00am United Parishes Holy Communion at Rudston 

There is a service of Holy Communion each Wednesday Morning at 
10.30am followed by coffee 

Dear Friends, 

February is a quiet month in the church calendar; the Christmas sea-
son is done, and there are no big festivals or events. Things pick up 
in March. Ash Wednesday, which marks the beginning of Lent, is on 
1st March this year making Easter Day quite late.  Easter Sunday can 
fall anywhere between the 22nd March and 25th April; this year it is on 
16th April. 

The church will be running a few things to help us to get the most out 
of Lent. In our group of churches we will have a weekly ‘Lent Lunch’ 
to which all are welcome. Nice soup and bread, a short reflection and 
good company. The first one will be at Rudston village hall on 
Wednesday 8th March at 12 noon: the other dates and venues to fol-
low.  

One important future date for your diary is Sunday 7th May when the 
Bishop of Hull will be coming to the church to take a confirmation ser-
vice. So if anyone is thinking about taking this important step in your 
faith journey please get in touch. You can also find out more about 
confirmation at; www.churchofengland.org/our-faith/confirmation 

With every blessing 

Glyn 
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Village Hall News….. 

There is now a new fully stocked St John First Aid pack. In the Village 
Hall. It is to be located in the kitchen, together with an accident book. 
Many fund raising ideas were discussed and the next event is a Frog 
Race which as well as raising money,  should be a very entertaining 
event! 
There is to be an afternoon tea in the village hall in May. The commit-
tee is also looking into having a “Hog Roast” and a “Race Night” later 
on in the year. 
If anyone has any ideas, please tell a member of the committee. The 
AGM is on April 25th at 7.30pm.   Sue 

Newsletter 

Many thanks to Shirley and Doug Clark for all the many, many years 
that they have printed the News Letter. They are having a rest and 
Nick and I have taken on the job. We do need more assistance with 
distribution, so please ring or email me if you can help.  Sue 

    VILLAGE HALL  

    COFFEE SHOP 
The coffee shop  is                

open on a Thursday morning  

Coffee Shop  

desperately needs helpers 

Contact Shirley 420225 
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Hi! I’m Jo, the face 

behind WAG Pet 

Services, based in 

Kilham. 

I offer a bespoke 

Pet Service provid-

ing a convenient, 

one-stop solution 

for one or all of your 

What my clients say about me…                                      
 

‘We loved getting updates on Facebook whilst we were away’   
    ‘Jo has done above and beyond what we expected’ 
        ‘My little man adores Jo and loved his walks’  
            ‘It’s the best grooming he has had in his 14 years!’  
                ‘Jo is so patient and incredibly loving and caring’ 
                    ‘The surroundings are smashing, very dog friendly’ 

You’ll find more at www.wagpetservices.co.uk 

Please save your used stamps this Christmas 
to raise money for 
the lifeboat. 

 

Simply pop them through 
my letter box 
7 Kilham Road 
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  BOXERCISE 
       Rudston Village Hall 
  Mondays 7pm to 8 pm 
 
 
BOXERCISE 
Nafferton Village Hall 
Tuesday 7.15 pm to 8.15pm 
Thursday 6.15pm to 7.15pm 
       
 
                                   BOXERCISE      
      Kilham Village Hall 
      Wednesdays  
        7.15pm to 8.15pm 
 
 
   

BOXERCISE 
Bempton/Buckton Village Hall 
Wednesdays 5 pm to 6 pm 

Revolution Fitness 
Long Meadows 
East Gate 
Rudston 
East Yorkshire 
Tel   01262 421883 
Mob 07525061383 
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Kilham Church of England Primary School 

www.kilhamschool.co.uk 

(Mr S England 01262 420214) 

“From the school” 

  

 On behalf of everyone here at Kilham CE Primary School I 
would like to wish everyone a happy new year.  

 I would like to start the New Year by saying thank you once 
again to everyone for their support during the Christmas period. 
Santa Sunday, the Christmas performances and a wonderful Nativi-
ty Service were all extremely well attended and supported – so 
thank you! At the Nativity (a packed night with standing room only!) 
 We also raised over 
£200 for the Malawi stoves 
project in the community of 
Mbedza – this helped buy 11 
stoves for the community – 
thank you for your generous 
donations. We will be follow-
ing this up in school so the 
children can see the progress 
the community is making in 
Malawi.  

 Our spring term has now begun and, as usual, there is lots go-
ing on. We have Computer club, multi-skills sports club, football 
club, Creation Station club and lots of sports tournaments planned 
for when the weather gets better. 

 Classes have started their new topics for the spring term; 
Class 1 are learning about ‘People Who Help Us’ and have already 
visited various people around the village, Class 2 and Class 3 are 
finding out about ‘The Rainforest’, and Class 4 and 5 are learning 
all about World War 2, which has already involved a visit to Eden 
Camp near Malton. As we get closer to the end of term, we will be 
hosting our annual Easter Fair and having our Easter Service in All 
Saints’ Church. 

S England 
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 The first meeting of the year was Dominos 
with a difference followed by a sharing New Year 
Supper. 
 The February meeting is on Tuesday 7th at 7 
p.m. prompt when Anne Chamberlain from Filey 
will tell us all about her experiences when running 
Marathons. She is hoping to inspire us all.  
 

 New members are always welcome and if you would like to 
come along as a visitor  for a taster session please do so. 
Contact number 01262 420 237-June Sellers, president. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

  
 
 When joining   the W.I. you become a member of Rudston W.I. 
and also the East Yorkshire Federation of W.I. (which organises lots 
of events and educational courses)  and also a member of the Na-
tional Federation of the W.I. . So it is like a 3 in 1 organisation.You 
also receive a monthly magazine.  
 We are a very friendly group of over 20 members or should I 
say " Inspiring Women" so why not give it a try? 
June Sellers 

NORTH WOLDS LIONS CLUB 

  The next LIONS BINGO will be at the North Star  
Flamborough on Tuesday 21st February. Eyes down at 

7.30p.m. Everyone Welcome 

Your Village Rep. Mike Sellers 

 This years committee is as follows:-  
 

President -June Sellers 
Vice- President-Hazel Conner 

 Secretary -Val Walker  
Treasurers- Joyce Peace & Kathleen Thornton 

Lunch Secretary- Gloria Traves 
Other Committee members-Shirley Harland & 

Shirley Sutton. 
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All Saints Church Social Committee 
  

June Sellers.. 
All Saints Church Social Committee. 
We hope you will come and support us and enjoy 
a pleasant time at the - 
Snowdrop & Aconite Walk at Thorpe Hall By kind invitation of 
Somerled & Charlotte Macdonald of Sleat on:- 

 Saturday 11th and Sunday 12th February from 10am  
with last entry at 3.30pm          Adults £5      Children over 5  £1 

 Everyone welcome . Pay at the gate. Light refreshments availa-
ble. Walking boots or wellingtons essential. No dogs please. All 
proceeds to Rudston Church. 
You are invited to a - 
Spring Lunch at Low Caythorpe on Friday March 10th. 
There will be 2 sittings at 12 noon and 1.30p.m. Please book early 
to reserve the sitting you prefer - tel- June Sellers on 01262 
420237- as soon as possible and no later than Monday 6th March 
for catering planning. 
 Tickets £10 to include hot first course , sweet and coffee 
Raffle. 
All proceeds to Rudston Church. 
Thank you for supporting the coffee morning at Tony & Wendy 
Proctor's home. Also thanks to those who gave, made, baked and 
helped in any way. Everyone enjoyed pre- Christmas time togeth-
er . 
The Carol Service proved to be a wonderful family event with the 
participation of Rudston Rascals their mums , their dads  siblings 
and friends. Thanks to all concerned. We hope you will all come 
to the mothering Sunday Service on Sunday 26th  March  
 
Best wishes from June Sellers. (Social secretary for Rudston 
P.C.C) 
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Sponsors for the Newsletter 

Will anyone interested in sponsoring the Newsletter 

For one month ( £25 ) please contact 

Shirley Harland Tel 01262 420584 

      
The December meeting of the History 

Group started with Dr. John Walker 
giving a short talk on the early history 

of Rudston and showing a series of 
interesting pictures and maps, includ-

ing some very old pictures of the church 
tower, and of the interior of the church.  

A plan of the churchyard showed us that it was originally 
circular in shape. This was usual as a churchyard would not have 
corners where the devil could hide! 
 

 We had a chance to share treasures which had been 
brought by members, including some archaeological finds, and a 
book on the history of Rudston which included a description of the 
measuring of the monolith in 1872.  The meeting finished with tea, 
coffee and mince pies. 
 

 At the time of writing the January meeting of the history 
group is still in the future, but having heard Mr Rick Hudson’s talk 
on the Lost Houses of Bridlington at another history group I know 
that it is an excellent presentation and will have been much en-
joyed. 
 

 The February meeting will be on Thursday 23rd February at 
7pm in the Village Hall when Mr Andrew Woods of the Yorkshire 
Museum will tell us about the Coin Hoard of Wold Newton.   
 

 The Heritage History Group meets at Rudston Village Hall, 
usually on the fourth Thursday of the month at 7pm.  Admission 
including refreshments is £2 and all are welcome.   
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DEFIBRILLATOR 
The defibrillator has now been installed in the old phone box on Mid-
dle Street. We have still to set up a training session for anyone who 
would like to know how to use one in the near future. 
 

The next Parish Council meeting is to take place on: 
 8th February 2017 at 7.30pm 

Jennifer Hobson 
(Please note that any opinions expressed in this column are not necessarily those 
of the Parish Council) 

Rudston Parish 

Council News NEWS 
Consultation on the East Riding Draft Statement of  

Community Involvement 2017 
 

This draft statement sets out how and when the Council intends to 
involve you in: 
 

     Planning applications, and the preparation of the Local Plan 
which is the long term plan for the amount and location of devel-
opment in the East Riding. 

 

The consultation can be viewed on the Council’s website at: 
 www.eastriding.gov.uk/sci 
At County Hall, Cross Street, Beverley HU17 9BA 
In all Customer Service Centres and main libraries 
 

How can I comment on the consultation? 
 

Response forms are available: 
In the main libraries and customer service centres 
The Council’s website at: http://www.eastriding.gov.uk/sci 
By phoning 01482 391751 
By emailing forward.planning@eastriding.gov.uk 
 

Responses can be: 
E-mailed to:  forward.planning@eastriding.gov.uk 
Posted to: Forward Planning, East Riding of  Yorkshire Council, 

County Hall, Cross Street, Beverley, HU17 9BA 
Commentmust be received by 5pm on  

Monday 6th March 2017 
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  Memorable Moments 
 
 When asked about memorable moments from 24 parish 
council years, the one that immediately springs to mind is when 
the parish council were summonsed to court over non-payment 
of bills! 
 
 There is quite a history to the site which is now Corner 
Garden, and at the time that East Riding of Yorkshire Council 
came into being we were in 
dispute with their predeces-
sors in Bridlington.  After the 
village tip was closed and 
landscaped into the two levels 
seen today it lay derelict for 
some time.  The parish coun-
cil came up with the idea of 
making use of the lower level 
by creating a car park, which would be free for use by visitors to 
the monolith and as an over-flow for events at church.  The Bor-
ough Council were informed and they readily agreed – but omit-
ted to mention that they would then impose rates once it opened 
after the village had done all the work! 
 
 The first demand was received out of the blue a year later.  
At the next parish council meeting it was clear that members 
considered it a downright cheek, and it was queried with request 
that it be withdrawn.  It wasn't, and heralded the start of years of 
intermittent correspondence with neither side inclined to give 
way.  At one point the escalating amount was even reduced, but 
by then it was a matter of principle as much as money.  Of 
course, the car park itself had been closed at the start of all this.  
 
 If we thought the change in county council would bring an 
end to the matter we were wrong.  Among my post on return 
from work one evening was a letter bearing the official county 
court mark.   
 

Continued on page 15 

Story 
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From page 14 
  
 My first thought was that I had been selected for a sec-
ond jury duty, but realising it was addressed to me as Clerk to 
Rudston Parish Council hurriedly opened it.  The summons 
was in my name too.  It was not a nice feeling and I was soon 
imagining appearing in the dock handcuffed to a policeman! 
 
  Anyway, I rang my chairman, who in 1998 was the vic-
ar, Revd. Stephen Cope.  Those who remember Stephen 
won't be surprised that he immediately told me not to worry 
and he would “give 'em their day in court”.  (Cometh the 
hour . . .)   
 
 I spent the next few evenings noting all I could find in 
parish council minutes relating to the site in question, which I 
typed out for the vicar to take with him on the day appointed 
in Beverley.  He said he would take it in his “ecclesiastical” 
brief-case for added effect! 
 
 However, he met the county council representative be-
fore-hand outside court, and on explaining the parish council 
position to him, it was agreed that the charge was unjust and 
the hearing cancelled. 
 
 Unfortunately that wasn't the end of the matter.  Another 
summons appeared a few weeks later.  It turned out that the 
East Riding County Council officer had been reprimanded 
over taking action without consultation, and this time the 
Treasurer himself would attend court.  The outcome was the 
same though.  Revd. Cope met him before the appointed 
time, and managed to persuade him likewise.  Once again the 
case was cancelled, and this time so were all charges.  
 
 A year or two later a Hunmanby chap fancied the site as 
a depot for his business, but he was eventually “seen off”.  It 
now definitely belongs to the parish council and there should 
be no further argument! 
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The Elm Tree by Ken Cully 
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WORDSEARCH  

J P R A I T C E L P H A T N O P 
A A D F S E R P V W A R T H O G 
G A C V K O E L A N D G R O O M 
A R A K P K T G U C T L E O P O 
U D F I A G T C P L I G V L I N 
T W R J O L O T T E T I G E R G 
N O L A E E K D U G O O S T A O 
A L F R I O P S E R V J B E U O 
H F E O N P M C R I D G J V G S 
P L T H O A C K G O R I L L A E 
E M T U L R A P V U J I P A J R 
L A C K A D R A E B K C A L B T 
E S W A V T G O R I L D I R C S 
E B A F R I C A N L I O N A P C 
P I C T E D U M V K F O L W R D 
S J A G S T I G J E L V A L P N 

 Missing Word for  Dec/Jan      POTTERY THROWING 

GORILLA 
JAGUAR 
TIGER 
BLACK BEAR 
JACKAL 
OTTER 
AARDWOLF 
ELAND 

AFRICAN LION 
SERVAL 
LEOPARD 
MONGOOSE 
ELEPHANT 
WARTHOG 
P . . . . . .  D . . 
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Name the Police Characters 

POSERS FOR GROWN UPS 

Brain Teasers 
1. A man stands on one side of a river, his dog on the other. The 
man calls his dog, who immediately crosses the river without getting 
wet and without using a bridge or a boat. How did the dog do it? 
2. A sundial has the fewest moving parts of any timepiece. Which 
has the most? 
3. In 1990, a person is 15 years old. In 1995, that same person is 
10 years old. How can this be? 
4. A man takes his car to a hotel. Upon reaching the hotel, he is im-
mediately declared bankrupt. Why? 
5. What makes this number unique — 8,549,176,320?  
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     B       Z       G        
L       E       N            
 X        F       W     
H           Q        Y           
O        V       K  
      T        J 

Answers page   

For Younger Readers 

Rearrange the missing  
letters to find  

A name connected with 
Valentine and also his  

father 

Word Wheel 

Valentine’s Day Quiz 
1.  What does the name Valentine mean? 

2.  When do Valentines and Valentinas in the Orthodox Church 
celebrate their name day? 

3.   Everyone knows the story of Romeo and Juliet. What was Ju-
liet's last name? 

4.  People of which profession receive the most cards on St. Val-
entine's Day? 

5.  Who is Jack Valentine? 

6.  What is St Valentine's Day known as in Finland? 

7.  Who is the Roman goddess of love and beauty? 

8.  Who is Cupid's father? 
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Articles and letters to the editor; Sue Tompkin, Northside 

House, East Gate, Rudston, Tel 01262 420705 
Email nicksue.tompkin@fsmail.net 

www.rudston.org.uk 
 

Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses printed in the 
Rudston Newsletter, are in the public domain. The publication may 
be read by people from outside the village, either in  paper form or 
viewed on the website. 
Contributors please note that the deadline for articles, letters and 
notices for the March Newsletter is Thursday 23rd Feb. Any re-
ceived after this time may be omitted but included in the next is-
sue, if appropriate. The above does not apply to bereavement no-
tices and messages, which will be included if at all possible. 

Healthy Homes Project 
 

The Healthy Homes Project wants to recruit volunteers to be 
trained as Trusted Voices. 
Trusted Voices will help residents who fit the Healthy Homes client 
profile. (Health condition made worse by living in the cold) The 
Trusted Voice will be a resident who is well known to the commu-
nity. 
In return  for recruiting a Trusted Voice, the Parish Council will re-
ceive a donation of £25, to be used for community projects. 
 The Trusted Voice will be asked to donate up to 10 hours of work 
per week. 
Training will be given , on the work to support the Healthy Homes 
Project. 
 

To nominate a Trusted Voice, please contact Peter Hirschfield on 
01652 637700 or email 
peter.hirschfield@hwrcc.org.uk 
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For Younger Readers 

Puzzle Solutions  

Word Wheel  MARS and CUPID 

Valentine’s Day Quiz 
1.  Strong, worthy. 
2. 14th of February - In the Orthodox Church Saint Valentine's  
  Day is celebrated on the 5th and 30th of July. 
3. Capulet - The city of Verona receives more than 1000  
  valentine cards every year addressed for Juliet. 
4. Teachers - About 1 billion cards are sent on that day every year. 
5. Character that leaves sweets for kids - Jack Valentine 
   originates from Norfolk in the UK. 
6. Friend's day. 
7. Venus.  

Brain Teasers 
1. The river was frozen. 
2. An hourglass, with thousands of 
grains of sand. 
3. The person was born in 2005 
B.C. 
4. The man is playing Monopoly. 
He lands on a property with a hotel 
and doesn’t have enough money to 
pay the rent. 
5. It contains each number, zero 
through nine, in alphabetical order. 

 
Picture Quiz 

1. Officer Dibble 
2. Inspector Morse 
3. June Ackland 
4. Poirot 
5. Magnum 
6. Kojak 
7. Jane Tennison 
8. Sgt. Bob Cryer 
9. Makepiece 
10. Columbo 
11. Jean Darblay 
12. T J Hooker 
13. Maggie Fields 
14.   Dave Starsky 
15.   Sgt. Christine Cagney 
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Advertising 
Business advertising is charged per issue at the following rates:  

    1/4 Page £2.50       1/2 Page £5.00  Full Page £10.00 
Contact the editor to discuss your requirements. 

Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter. 
Treasurer: Shirley Harland 

 
Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services 

MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk  

 

Library Van every other Tuesday, Long Street around 11.50am 

 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Customer Services Centres:- 
Town Hall, Quay Road, Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509 
 
Driffield: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP 

Tel: 1377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655 

 
James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486 
 
Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 
652675 
 

Trade Directory 
Stephen Cooper -   Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 
    0 7590206629 
Steve Mitchinson - Plumbing & Heating  07941645532 
Stephen Ward -      Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 
    07855951857 
Neil Jenkinson -     Plumber  420839 or 07856291737 
John Rawlings  -    TV-Video-Satellite Sales & Repairs      
     07974674489  or  01262421906 
Beech Electrical -  East Gate…. For all repairs and installations  
     07984133095 or 07958356205 


